Steven Sepe

From:

Rainer Lohmann <rlohmann@uri.edu>

Sent:

Wednesday, April 2, 2025 8:45 AM

To:

House State Government and Elections Committee

Cc:

rep-shekarchi@rilegislature.giv; Rep. Blazejewski, Christopher R.

Subject:

Written Testimony FOR the Freedom to Read Act (H5726)

Dear House Education Committee Members,

I hereby strongly support the Freedom to Read Act (Bill H5726).

As a resident from Narragansett, patron of the library, and father of a high school child, and spouse of a writer. I am strongly supporting the proposed protection of librarians, book content creators from defamation or censorship. Books should not be banned from libraries; parents can still guide their own children what they ought to read.

Sincerely

Rainer Lohmann

Rainer Lohmann (he/his)

Professor of Oceanography Director URI Superfund Research Center 'STEEP'

Graduate School of Oceanography University of Rhode Island South Ferry Road Narragansett, RI 02882, USA Tel:401-874-6612

Fax:401-874-6811

http://orcid.org/0000-0001-8796-3229

https://web.uri.edu/gso/research/the-lohmann-lab/

URI STEEP https://web.uri.edu/steep/

I respectfully acknowledge that the University of Rhode Island occupies the traditional stomping ground of the Narragansett Nation and the Niantic People.